
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

March 4, 1931 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were: Councilmen Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, 
Penberthy, Sievert, Rogers. City Attorney Adams, City Manager 
Soderstrum, and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting held February 18th and the 
regular adjourned session held February 24th were read and 
approved. 
 

Request that no action be taken on N. 12
th
 paving 

 
Mr. Burch, representative of the New Mexico Construction Co. 
appeared before the Council and requested that no action be taken 
on the petitions for paving North Twelfth Street from Main to 
Gunnison Avenue and Ouray Avenue from Third Street to Seventh 
Street. He stated that there is too much opposition to the 
Twelfth Street paving and that Ouray Avenue would be too small a 
district to interest them. 
 
N. 12

th
 St. Ouray Ave. paving pet. Tabled 

 
Councilman Glassford moved and Councilman Sievert seconded the 
motion that the petitions for Paving North 12th Street from Main 

Street to Gunnison Avenue and Ouray Avenue from 3rd Street to 7th 
Street be placed on file indefinitely. Motion carried. 
 
Patterson bond 
 
The bond of I. W. Patterson, electrician, having been approved as 
to form by City Attorney Adams, was presented. It was moved by 
Councilman Sievert and seconded by Councilman Penberthy that the 
bond be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
Fletcher bond 
 
The bond of George Fletcher, plumber, having been approved as to 
form by City Attorney Adams, was presented. It was moved by 

Councilman Glassford and seconded by Councilman Bear that the 
bond be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 
Tax sale 
 
Mr. Phillip Provost requested that the interest and penalty be 
thrown off on Lots 13 and 14, Block 44, amounting to $22.78. It 
was moved by Councilman Penberthy and seconded by Councilman Hall 
that the request of Mr. Provost for abatement of taxes be 
disapproved. Motion carried. 



 

Report on filter for Moyer Pool 
 
City Manager Soderstrum made the following report on the matter 
of a filter for Moyer Pool: 
 
"Extensive investigations were made in regard to this equipment 
and find that two 84-inch filters with necessary equipment will 
take care of our needs. These are on the unit system and an 
additional unit may be installed at any date if the use of the 
pool becomes crowded enough to require. At the present time the 
water will be completely changed every 20 hours which meets all 
of the requirements of the State Board of Health, not only of our 
state, but of may others as well as those of the American Public 
Health Association and the American Association for the Promotion 

of Hygiene and Public Baths." 
 
Bids were received for filters as follows: 
 

Crane-O'Fallon----------$2,841.60 
Permutil Co.-------------3,047.00 
Stearns Rogers Co.-------3,796.00 

 
It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by Councilman 
Sievert that the City Manager be instructed to go ahead and 
purchase filters from Crane-O'Fallon Co. Roll was called upon 
this motion, with the following result; 
 
Councilmen voting YEA - Penberthy Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, 

Sievert, Rogers 
 
Councilmen voting NO - None. 
 
All of the Councilmen voting YEA, the President declared the 
motion carried. 
 
Mrs. Brusse appointed Dep. City Clk for registration 
 
The City Clerk reported that she had named Mrs. Mary Brusse as 
Deputy City Clerk to assist with the registration and copying of 
the registration books, and requested that the Council ratify 
this appointment. 
 

Councilman Penberthy moved and Councilman Hirons seconded the 
motion that Mrs. Brusse be appointed as Deputy City Clerk to 
assist with the registration and copying of the registration 
books. Upon which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen 
voting YEA - Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, Penberthy, Sievert, 
Rogers. Councilmen voting NO - None. All of the Councilmen voting 
YEA, the President declared the motion carried. 
 
Prop. Plbg. Ordinance 
 



The following entitled proposed ordinance was submitted: "AN 

ORDINANCE REGULATING THE APPOINTMENT OF A PLUMBING INSPECTOR AND 
PRESCRIBING THE DUTIES THEREOF: THE LICENSING OF PLUMBERS: AND 
REGULATING THE INSTALLATION, ALTERATION, AND REPAIR OF PLUMBING 
WORK, AND PRESCRIBING PENALTIES THEREFOR". 
 
It was moved by Councilman Penberthy and seconded by Councilman 
Bear that the proposed ordinance be passed for publication. 
Motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Penberthy that the meeting adjourn. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


